
 

McMAHON ASSOCIATES, INC. 1700 HUTCHINS ROAD  MACHESNEY PARK, ILLINOIS 61115 

PH 815.636.9590  FAX 815.636.9591   MCMAHON@MCMGRP.NET   WWW.MCMGRP.COM 

To:    The Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
From:   Chris Dopkins, P.E., Village Engineer  
 
Re:  State Street Improvements - Section 23-00011-00-RS  
  Appropriation of Funds & Contract Award  
 
Date:   August 3, 2023 

 
As previously reported, IDOT required us to separate the State Street Improvements and the Orth Road 
Improvements into two separate contracts due to a number of factors, most predominantly the use Rebuild 
Illinois (RBI) funding which requires different design policies.   Bids for the State Street Improvements were 
opened on August 3rd, and bids for the Orth Road Improvements are currently scheduled to be opened on 
August 16th.   
 
Attached to this memo are: 
 

➢ Resolution 2023-19, which “appropriates” Motor Fuel Tax Funds through IDOT.  Upon passage, four 
certified copies of the executed resolution need to be sent to IDOT’s regional office in Dixon.  Note 
that the Village is using its allotment of Rebuild Illinois Funds ($331,045.48) towards the project.   

➢ Resolution 2023-20 which awards the contract for the State Street Improvements to Rock Road.     
➢ An itemized breakdown of the bid results.  

 
Contract documents were procured by total of three (3) general contractors and two (2) subcontractors. The 
following is a summary of the bid results, and a detailed breakdown of the results is attached: 
  
 Contractor     Proposal     

 
1. Rock Road Companies, Inc.   $371,259.55  
2. Curran Contracting Company, Inc.  $376,814.15   

 
Engineer’s Opinion of Probable Cost:  $404,179.30    

 
I have attached a detailed breakdown of the bid results to this memorandum for your review.  IDOT requires 
a minimum of eight days to pass between the time that proposals are opened and the time that the contract is 
awarded, and therefore language is included in the resolution that awards the contract contingent upon any 
protests being filed.   
 
Recommendation: 
 
We recommend the Village appropriate funds as outlined in Resolution 2023-19.  We further find that Rock 
Road Companies, Inc. is the lowest responsive, responsible bidder for Section 23-00011-00-RS, State Street 
Improvements and we recommend award of the construction contract to Rock Road contingent upon the 
eight-day protest period passing without a protest being filed.       
 
I look forward to discussing this item with the Board and in the meantime please do not hesitate to contact 
me at 636-9590 with any questions.  Thank you. 
 






